
To Hear the Gospel and Make a Difference 

Sunday, 8/14 

 ICF Mtg, Parish Hall 2:30 pm 

 Youth Group, Parish Hall 7 pm 

Monday, 8/15 

 Assumption of Blessed Mary, 

 8am & 7pm 

 

Tuesday, 8/16 

 Perpetual Help Devotion, Church 7 pm 

 Knights of Columbus,  A/B 7 pm 

Wednesday, 8/17   

 St. Vincent DePaul, Chapel 7 pm 

Thursday, 8/18 

 Centering Prayer, Min. Ctr 10 am 

WEEK AT A GLANCE            

 

 

 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 

Daily Masses: 

Monday-Friday,  

8:00 am 

 

Saturday Masses: 

8:00 am & 5:00 pm 

 

Sunday Masses: 

7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am,  

10:45 am,  12:15 pm,  

6:00 pm  

 

CONFESSIONS: 

Saturday:  3:30 pm  

to 4:30 pm 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Parish Office: 682-2486 

www.ctkph.org 

 

Religious Ed:  686-1017 

www.ctkreligiouseducation.org 

 

Youth Ministry: 676-0979 

www.ctkym.org 

 

Facebook:  Christ the King  

Catholic Community of 

Pleasant Hill 

Christ the King Community 

Friday, 8/19 

Saturday, 8/20 

 Men’s Fellowship, Chapel 7:30 am 

Sunday, 8/21 

 Youth Group, Parish Hall 7 pm 

Monday, August 15 

Mass at 8 am and 7 pm 

 



 

PARISH STAFF CONTACTS 

Fr. Paulson Mundanmani               682-2486 

      paulson.ctk@gmail.com 

Fr. Vince Cotter                              682-2486 

       vcotter643@aol.com 

Fr. Brian Timoney,  Michael Dibble 

and Fr. Tom Burns                         682-2486 

Deacon Ashmore jashmore1108@gmail.com 

Fr. Brian Joyce    brianjoyce.ctk@gmail.com 

Sr. Dominic Bonnici OP                682-2486 

     sisterdominic.marie@gmail.com 

Kate Doherty                                  682-2486 

      katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 

Religious Education Director            

Sr. Maureen Viani , SNJM             686-1017 

      mvianictkre@gmail.com 

Assoc. Director:  Joan Smits          686-1017 

       jsmitsctkre@gmail.com 

Youth Minister, Rick Lejano         676-0979 

      ctkyouthminister@gmail.com                               

Chris Caban, Principal                   685-1109 

       ccaban@ctkschool.org         

Al Garrotto:  RCIA/faith share      849-6319 

      algarrotto@comcast.net    

Robin Morley, Office Staff            682-2486 

      ctk.robin@gmail.com 

Helen Christian, Office Staff         682-2486 

      hchristian326@gmail.com 

Kathy Ridgway, Office Staff         682-2486 

     kridgway02@gmail.com 

Phyllis Gurnett, Music Director 

       pgurnett9@aol.com 

20th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
First Reading:   

Jeremiah 38:4-6,8-10        
           In 597 B.C., Babylon (located in 

modern day Iraq) defeated Jerusa-

lem and thousands of Jewish lead-

ers and citizens were taken into 

exile.  The prophet Jeremiah was 

among those left behind. When he 

preached trust in God rather than 

armed revolution, the people con-

sidered him a traitor.      

                     

Second Reading: 

  Hebrews  12:1-4 
    Commonly referred to as a letter, 

Hebrews is really a lengthy sermon 

that encourages people to remain 

faithful in difficult times.  In the 

previous section, the author cited 

Old Testament witnesses who had 

done just that. In this week’s read-

ing, the author now points out the 

greatest example of fidelity.    

 
Dear Friends,  

  

PRACTICE! PRACTICE! PRACTICE!  

  

How many Olympians had those words drilled 

into their heads and psyches as their coaches and par-

ents supported them over the years?   How many times 

have these Olympians had to discipline themselves be-

fore, during and after training sessions?   How many 

times have they been disappointed or discouraged yet 

were told to practice, practice, practice????  

  

As we marvel at all the Olympians these days...as we 

hear of their focused stories, marinated with joys and 

sorrows, we are left to wonder:   how do they do it?   How 

do they keep going?   What gives them such inner drive 

and purity of heart?   The answer, in large part, is DIS-

CIPLINE!  

  

And discipline means: delayed gratification!   We grat-

i fy ou r sel ves on l y a ft er  we a ch i eve ou r  d et er m i n ed  

goals.   We delay gratification only after we've prac-

ticed and did what we had to do in the first 

place.   Only after we disciplined ourselves should we 

allow ourselves to shift gears and relax.  

  

Discipline is a part of life.....It is necessary and incum-

bent for success...for achievements...for life itself.   And 

so it is with our spiritual lives as well.   Do we discipline 

ourselves to pray on a daily basis....do we discipline 

ourselves to do corporal and spiritual works of mercy 

even when we don't want to?   Do we delay gratifica-

tion on a regular basis?   Here is where we look to the 

saints to guide us and to remind us of what is im-

portant...what is necessary...what is essential for keep-

ing us close to God...for sustaining us when times are 

tough...and keeping us on the right track.  

  

May we be inspired these days by all our Olympians 

from every country and from every part of the world.   

  

PRACTICE....PRACTICE...PRACTICE!  

  

In God's love and mine,  

 

Fr. Vince  



You can donate from your 

smart phone!  Simply scan 

the image using your 

phone’s QR code reader.  

Church Support 8/7/16   $28,282.55 (plate collections $18,272.55 + online giving$10,010)  Catholic Education:  $4,785.00 

Save the Date!  20th Annual Mon-

signor Wade Golf Tournament.  
Monday, September 12 at Oakhurst 

Country Club.  Single golfer $195/

Foursome $780.00.  To register or to 

sponsor the event please visit sadi-

egolf.com/2016ctk or email 

golf@ctkschool.org for information.   

Religious Education 

Information 

3 year old to grade 8: 

The RE office is open 

and anyone new or 

returning to the RE 

program who has not yet regis-

tered, may do so now.  

Registration forms are available 

online at ctkreligiouseduca-

tion.org or in the RE office. 

Registration hours are 10 am to 5 

pm Monday-Thursday, closed 

noon to 1:00 pm.  Let us know if 

you need an evening registration. 

Deadline to register is August 25. 

3 Year old Registration: Registra-

tion for Sunday’s 3 yr. old pro-

gram will be on Sunday, Septem-

ber 11, only after the 9:15 mass, 

in the RE Office.  Children must 

be 3 years old by Sept. 1st and 

potty trained.  Parents will be 

assigned as assistants.  Space is 

limited.  Maximum enrollment is 

16 children.  Classes are weekly 

beginning Sept. 18th.   

Please call 686-1017 after Aug. 8 

for any questions regarding the 

RE program.   Have you lost someone you love?  

Could you use some support?  CTK 

will be offering a 6 week grief 

workshop this fall to provide a safe 

place to remember, to share, and to 

learn tools to help you move through 

this difficult period with grace and 

support.  Our Associate, Kate 

Doherty, is joining our grief ministry 

for the first time and she has this to 

say, “even after 10 years, I still feel 

the loss of my father, especially dur-

ing anniversary's,  birthdays, or 

when I watch a father walk a daugh-

ter down the aisle or have their first 

dance at a wedding.  I need this 

workshop as much as anyone, and I 

hope others will join me on this 

healing journey”.  The workshop 

will run Mondays, Sept.19 - Oct. 24.  

There will be sign ups after mass the 

weekend of Aug. 27/28 or contact 

Kate at katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 

between now and Sept. 12th to join.    

Opening Classes for those Registered 

Sunday, Sept. 18:  3 yr old, Pre-K, K. 

Thurs., Sept. 22: All Mon, Tue, Wed 

Grades 1-5 children.  7 pm in Church- 

parents and children attend. 

Tues, Sept. 27: Grades 7/8 at 7 pm in 

the Parish Hall.  Parents come at 8 pm.  

Wed, Sept. 28:  Grade 6 at 7 pm in the 

Parish Hall.  Parents come at 7:45 pm.   

Children’s Liturgy of the Word  

(CLOW) will begin again during the 

9:15 am mass on Sept. 11th.  All par-

ish children in grades 1-5 may partici-

pate.  No registration required.  Chil-

dren and adult leader and team should 

be in church by 9:10 am.  After cele-

brating  their own Liturgy of the 

Word together, they return to the as-

sembly for the Liturgy of the Eucha-

rist.  Questions, call the Religious 

Education office at 686-1017. 

Taize Prayer around the Cross will 

be held at Christ the King on Sunday, 

August 21 at 7:30 pm.   Join us  for 

worship through song, scripture and 

silence in the style of Taize.    

Offertory Envelopes 

have arrived and are 

in the church.  Find 

your boxed set of envelopes by your 

last name.  A’s are in front of the 

crying room, following along thru the 

vestibule and ending with Z by the 

confessionals. If you have any ques-

tions about receiving offertory enve-

lopes, or moving to online giving, 

please call the parish office at 682-

2486.  The new set of envelopes be-

gins with the Sept. 4 collection.     

Eucharistic Ministers to the sick/

Homebound - We are in need of 

more people to visit the sick/

homebound and bring Holy Com-

munion to them.  Are you willing to 

join this team of ministers?  We are 

getting more and more requests from 

families whose loved one needs this 

spiritual care.  It is a beautiful way to 

share our faith and the many bless-

ings God has given us.  Contact Bev 

Prosek at 925-825-4269 or  

bevprosek@gmail.com.  

Pray for Our Sick   
 

May you be wrapped  

up in God’s  love,  

Found deep in His everlasting wings, 

Carried and kept, safe and cherished.  

May the healing power of Christ 

Breathe across your being now.  

Jean Durand, 

Mary Ellen Mangiapane,  

Sue Aggetta, 

Raymond Van Stralen,  

Jane Taylor, 

Dioscoro Rodolfo, 

Laura Najar Brown 

Contra Costa Crop Walk 2016- 

Join us to eat, greet and meet Amber 

Blake of Church World Service for 

an informational mtg in anticipation 

of the Contra Costa Hunger Walk. 

August 17, 2016 at Christ the King 

Church, with light supper and fel-

lowship.  6:30 gathering, program 

begins at 7:00.  RSVP to Anne Crisp 

at annecrisp@yahoo.com or  

925-356-8822.    

Remaining summer Ministry Meet 

and Greets: 

August 13/14:  Dress A Child 

August 20/21:  Eucharistic Ministers 

August 27/28:  CTK School 

Join us after the 5 pm and 12:15 mass.  



Blessed Virgin Mary 

GOD’S MASTERPIECE 
 Mary, under her title of the Immaculate Conception, is a 

familiar, comfortable part of our Roman Catholic life. 

Many parishes bear this name, and the United States has 

been consecrated to her protection. But the story of the Im-

maculate Conception was not without moments of conten-

tiousness. Saints of no small stature—Thomas Aquinas and 

Bernard of Clairvaux (who had great devotion to Mary)—

opposed belief in her immaculate conception, offering in-

stead that she was sinless from the time of her birth. They 

feared that the faithful would think Mary was not in need of 

God’s salvation from sin, as all mortals— including her—

are. Some eastern rite Orthodox Christians still hold that 

Mary was sinless from the time Gabriel called her Kechari-

tomenae, “full of grace” or “most highly favored” in Luke’s 

Annunciation scene. Blessed Duns Scotus, called the 

“Doctor of Subtlety,” stated that God saved Mary from sin 

by preserving her, not redeeming her, from it. He called her 

God’s “Masterpiece of redemption.” When Pius IX defined 

the Immaculate Conception in 1854, this is the language he 

used. Mary, through the merits of Jesus Christ, Savior, had 

been preserved from sin. 

 

 

 

 

Sister Dominic Marie Bonnici, OP 

Birthplace: San Francisco 

Present ministry: Parish sister at Christ the King Church, Pleas-

ant Hill 

Past service in the Oakland diocese: Parish sister at St. Felicitas 

Church, San Leandro; St. Mary Church, Walnut Creek. 

Congratulations to  

Sr. Dominic on  

40 Years  

of Service! 

 


